
Sunapee Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes April 4, 2018 

Present: Van Webb, Tim Fleury, Lela Emery 

Absent: Gerald Tracey, Cliff Fields 

Eversource has a minimum impact to do work on 74 North Road Sub Station, 130/28 clearing, improve 

liability, cut down on outages with minimum durations and prepping for automated equipment, 

distribution lines. Removing 3 poles and replacing them with insulation poles in wetlands 16 sq feet each 

pole and 1500’ timber mats. Kurt Nelson – Eversource, Lauren Eversource, Jeremy with TFM Civil 

Engineers were present for questions and plan review.  

Tim Fleury made the motion to authorize Van Webb to sign the expedited Minimum Impact Application. 

Lela Emery seconded, All in favor 3. Opposed 0 

Mail: 

Wetlands Permit Application, Dean Stetson, 44 Burma Rd, Sunapee, Perkins Pond 0118-63 22.3’ X 10’ 

wood dock, expedited. Gerry Tracey signed 3/30/18 on behalf of the SCC. 

DES notice of inspection – Loredana & Scott Griffith, 100 Garnet Hill Rd, Sunapee 126/25 PFN 2011-

00924. SCC no action required. 

DES Approval for Sara Harkins Rev. Trust, 92 Garnet St, Sunapee 128/30 

Friends of Mount Sunapee letter and membership form – no action 

LSPA public meeting notice, water resource protection in Sunapee watershed 4/12/18 6:30-8pm LSPA 

Learning center 

ASLPT Thank you letter for membership renewal 

Chippers mailing literature 

ASLPT Monitoring Reports for: 

Webb Harrison 11/2017 no issues, wet would benefit from a drone flyover 

Webb Dane 10/2017 missing signage noted 

Otter Pond Protection Association 1/21/18  

Simpson Preserve maintenance noted 

Webb Forest Preserve 1- 9/2017 all in order, saw a beaver 

Marcia Wright 11/2017 trees down, some garbage 

DES application returned due to missing information, Jeffrey & Allison Heath Rev. Trust, 103 B, Sunapee 

148/0044, 0046, 0001 SCC no action required 

Wendall Marsh – Clayton Platt official survey of Wendall Marsh project. Fish and Game acreage is less 

than they think. Gerry Tracey spoke to Scott Hazelton regarding the bridge, they will repair if SCC buy 

the materials. Chief Cahill requests No Jumping signs be posted. Cliff Field made contact with Fish and 

Game, they have a contract with one individual on a 2 year renewal to trap the area. More signage will 

be required and Wendall Marsh will need to be posted.  

Tim Fleury made the motion to accept the March 2018 Meeting Minutes as written. Lela Emery 

seconded. All in favor 3. Opposed 0. 

Barbara Chalmers will attend our May meeting in preparation of the SCC hike on the Herbert Welsh Trail 

from Jobs Creek Rd, on Saturday August 18 at 8 am. Barbara has a wealth of information on Herbert 

Welsh for interest points to highlight his importance of Land conservation.  

The Forestry Management Plans for the Town of Sunapee properties will be delayed due to the Forester 

Laura French will be having knee surgery.  



Field Stone Hill – the right of way hammerhead has signage posted by abutters. There is a 50’ right of 

way that is open and in the subdivision survey. SCC will inquire on the lower parcel availability and price 

in the subdivision. There is a parcel land locked this purchase could open access.  

Van Webb will pursue the Dewey Woods vegetation “clean up” on the banking of Rt 11.  

 


